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Monday Regular October 15, 2018

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Monday, October 15, 2018 with
Mr. Dane R. Shryock, Mr. D. Curtis Lee and Mr. Gary L. Fischer. Also in attendance was Mrs. Beth
Scott, The Beacon, Ken Smailes, WINS, Leonard Hayhurst, Coshocton Tribune and Mrs. Robin
Schonauer, Budget Director.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes of the Wednesday,
October 10, 2018 meeting as presented.
Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Sign the Smith Drive Subdivision

M. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign the Smith Drive Subdivision (Private Road
Subdivision) located on TR 20 in Tiverton Township, on property owned by Paul E. Schlaegel and
Jill D. Schlaegel, parcel identification number 0330000028203 and 0330000028207 at the request
of Fredrick T. Wachtel, for Coshocton County Regional Planning Commission.

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Grant Permission to Use Court Square

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to grant permission to the Veterans Service
Commission to use the Court Square on November 12, 2018 from 8 a.m.-1:00 p.m. for the 2018
Veterans Day Service.

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Sign Grant Agreement-Coshocton Foundation
Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign a Grant Agreement between the
Coshocton County Commissioners and the Coshocton Foundation in the amount of $5,000 to
purchase Recycling/Trash receptacles for County buildings/property.
Transfer/Additionals

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the following Transfer/Additionals
which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Transfer-Commissioners

To From Amount

001-0110-5113.00 Health Insurance 001-1400-5102.00 Salaries $2,330.00
Additional-BOE

001-0310-5113.00 Health Insurance Unappropriated Funds $7,975.00

Transfer-Sheriff

001-0611-5200.00 Supplies 001-0610-5102.00 Salaries $3,000.00
001-0611-5210.04 Equipment-Jail 001-0610-5102.00 Salaries $800.00
001-0611-5102.00 Salaries 001-0610-5102.00 Salaries $16,000.00
001-0611-5113.00 Health Insurance 001-0610-5113.00 Health Insurance $1.800.00

Total $21,600.00
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Transfer-Sheriff Rotary

To From Amount

150-0100-5400.03 Oth Exp-Maint Garage Unappropriated Funds $ 2,000.00
150-0100-5200.00 Supplies Unappropriated Funds $ 2,000.00
150-0100-5210.00 Equipment Unappropriated Funds $ 3,000.00
150-0100-5400.02 Oth Exp Gasoline Unappropriated Funds $10,000.00
150-0100-5210.04 Equipment Tires Unappropriated Funds $ 1,000.00
150-0100-5400.00 Oth Expense Unappropriated Funds $ 2,000.00
150-0100-5102.00 Salaries Unappropriated Funds $15,000.00
150-0100-5260.00 Contract Services Unappropriated Funds $ 3.000.00
Total $38,000.00

Additional - DJFS

380-0100-530000 Travel Unappropriated Funds $1,500.00
Transfer - Sheriff

001-0610-521007 Equip. — Comp.  001-0610-510200 Salaries - Employees $500.00
Transfer - Sheriff

001-0610-540000 Other Expense  001-0610-510200 Salaries - Employees $500.00

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Sign Contract-Hilscher-Clark

M. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign a Contract, Notice to Award and Notice to
Proceed with Hilscher-Clarke Electric Company for the CDBG Grant project for Tuscarawas
Township Fire Station Electrical Upgrade project in the amount of $49,560 at the request of John
Cleek, CDC of Ohio.

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

CECA-Injection Well Opposition

Jim Kettler, Nick Teti, Marlene Zeigler, Pete Madsen, Marie Madsen, Emily Granes, Glen Mullett, Norma
Ownes,. Karen O’dell, Julie Brode, Rober:a Kettler, Sandra Durbin, Ellen Lauvry, David Graham, Loran
Lauvry, Tom Dile, Andrea Thomas, Robert Brems, Steve Tumblin,. Lynn Wilson, Robert West, Evan
Ehman, Ann Bordenkircher, Penny Patterson, Jim Karas, Ernie Galajda, Barbara Teti, Jill Baumgardner,
Carol Macario, Terri Owen all attended the meeting to express their concerns on the Class I Injection Well.
Mr. Kettler read a Resolution that the CECA Board of Directors passed in opposition of the well. He stated
that they had 1900 signatures from individuals of the community. Mr. Teti stated that the Commissioners
could send an appeal to the Environmental Review Appeals Commission prior to the permit being granted.
By doing this they could delay the injection well up to one year. Barbara Teti, Roberta Kettler and Karen
O’Dell all expressed their concerns agains: the Class I injection well. Mr. Jim Karas questioned each
Commissioner if they would each go on record and state their position on the well before the Committee and
the media.
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Mr. Fischer stated that beginning in June the Commissioners were doing research on the issue and letters
have been written to our Representatives, Senators, Ohio EPA and ODNR regarding citizens’ concerns. The
Commissioners also had an article in the Beacon that had all of the letters that they had written. Roberta.
Kettler asked if the Commissioners planned to attend the hearing to voice their position during the public
comment period. Mr. Shryock stated that the Commissioners had conversation last week regarding writing a
letter on their position and it was their understanding that a letter held the same merit as speaking at the
hearing. They understood that they would have until October 26, 2018 to submit the letter.

Bid Opening

At 10:00 a.m. bids for the EMS Central Office Renovation were opened with the following persons
present: Mr. Todd Shroyer, EMS Director, Jody Copp, Beaver Construction, William Albert and
Don Wells, Albert Excavation. The only bid received was from Beaver Construction with a bid of
$1,100,000.00. Mr. Shryock asked for the Engineer estimates, Mr. Shroyer stated it was $518,700.
Mr. Shryock stated that the Beaver Construction bid would be rejected since it was over 10%. Mr.
Shryock asked Mr. Shroyer to go back to the architect and re-evaluate the project and then get back
with them for further instruction.

Request to Close office
Mr. Nick Carey attended the meeting to ask permission to have their phones answered by voicemail
the entire week of 10/22/18 for training on their new system. Mr. Carey stated if a client needs
transportation they can leave a detailed message and the Office Staff will enter all request at the end
of the day. The Commissioners gave him permission to start advertising that they would not be
answering the phones during the week of October 22, 2018.
Meetings Attended

Mr. Lee attend the Family Children First Council Executive Committee meeting on October 11, 2018
and Mr. Lee and Mr. Fischer attended the Junior Fair Buyers breakfast on October 13, 2018.

Adjourn

At 12:00 p.m. Mr. Shryock adjourned the meeting.
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